

VOLUME II, NO.15 ****A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS****

MARCH 1986

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the LOGOS will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

****PFOPIF IN THE NEWS****

Dr. Patricia Fritchie conducted the 2nd Annual Young Author's Conference, sponsored by the Wiregrass Reading Council, on February 22 and March 1, at TSU-Dothan. Dr. Mary Jo Pollman also participated in the conference.

Dr. Alan Belsches and Dr. Jack Sublette attended the annual convention of the South Atlantic Modern Language Association in Atlanta.

Dr. Jack Sublette attended the annual convention of the Modern Language Association on December 27-30 in Chicago. While there he negotiated a contract with Garland Publishing of New York to complete an annotated bibliography of Ralph Ellison, author of Invisible Man. He also met James Dickey, author of Deliverance, and Dickey autographed a copy of his novel.

Dr. Alan Belsches, Ms. Judy Kessler, and Dr. Jack Sublette recently served as judges for the Enterprise entries in the Alabama Penman Creative Writing Contest, sponsored by Chevron, the Brewton Arts Council, and Brewton City Schools.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman presented a program "Creativity in Your Life" to the Methodist Singles Group on February 23.

Dr. Leonard Roberts participated in the 2nd annual Trivial Pursuit contest on February 22, sponsored by the American Association of University Women.

Dr. Roberts and his partners, Anita Hammonds, and Fran Argenta won first place.

In the months of January and February, President Harrison appeared on both the Ann Varnum and Betty Baggott Shows to discuss his goals as president, and the future of TSU-Dothan.

- Dr. Pollman attended the board meeting of the Alabama Association of Early Childhood Educators at Birmingham Southern and the board meeting of the Alabama Association for Young Children at UAB, both on February 14. She presented two workshops on "Infant-Toddler Development" for AAYC on February 15.
- Ms. Lisa Aplin was the grand prize winner of the WRJM-FM "We Love You Valentine's Promotion," on February 14. She received candy, flowers, dinner and cash.
- Ms. Lynda Harper attended the IPEDS workshop in Atlanta, Ga., February 25 and 26.
- Dr. Larry Brown will be a judge for the Ozark City Schools Science Fair on March 4.
- Dr. Lauren Mohundro attended a meeting of the Alabama Association for Young Children on February 15 at UAB and presented a program, "Making Friends with Children's Books."
- Dr. Mohundro presented a session on teaching children (grades 4-6) to write fiction at the Young Author's Conference at TSU-Dothan on February 22. She also attended the Association of Teacher Educators national convention in Atlanta on February 24 and 25.
- Ms. Kathy Todd attended the convention of the Southern Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers in Hot Springs, Arkansas, February 17-19.
- Dr. Priscilla McArthur, Dr. Richard Martin, and Mr. Michael Holmes will be judges for the Social Science Fair at Geneva County High School in Hartford, Al. on March 5.
- Dr. John Woodham will be a judge for the Social Science Fair at Coppinville Junior High School in Enterprise, AL. on March 13.
- Ms. Kathy Todd and Ms. Lisa Aplin visited AUM recently. Ms. Todd attended a meeting of the Alabama Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers, while Ms. Aplin met with Public Relations representatives.
- Dr. Larry Brown, Dr. Mary Ann Brown and Dr. Gene Bergquist served as judges for the Jackson County School System Science Fair in Graceville, FL.

****PEOPLE IN THE NEWS-CONTINUED****

Dr. Robert Wilkinson was a guest on the Ann Varnum Show, February 27. He discussed the Management Training course he is teaching for Dothan City employees.

Ms. Jonua Brooks has returned to work after having emergency surgery while attending a meeting in Mobile.

****NEW COUNSELING SERVICE****

Ms. Pam Williamson is the Acting Director of Counseling Services. The office of Counseling Services is open Monday through Thursday 8:30 until 5:30 and on Friday 8:00 until noon. This office will provide academic, career, and personal counseling for students, staff and faculty.

****GENERAL INFORMATION****

The Fort Rucker Bookstore will be open on a regular basis only during weeks of pre-registration and registration.

Ms. Pam Willis would like to remind everyone that while she is on leave, all questions concerning placement should be directed to Pam Williamson or Patti Puciloski. She will remain in contact with them during this time.

FACULTY AND STAFF: Please check your address label on this $\underline{\text{LOGOS}}$ for accuracy. If changes are needed, please notify Lisa Aplin at extension $\overline{280}$.

****LIBRARY CHANGES****

As of March 14, the TSU-Fort Rucker library building will be closed. The circulation collection will be relocated to the TSU-Dothan Library. A core reference collection will be kept in the TSU-Fort Rucker Administration Building. The Dothan Library will incorporate approximately 10,000 of the 16,000 volumes to be moved. The remaining will be housed in a separate facility, but delivery service from there to the Dothan library will be implemented. Additional Saturday and Sunday hours will be effective beginning Spring Quarter. Ms. Sonja Woodham and Ms. Connie Oberneder will be working here in Dothan.

****HEALTH SCREENING****

Each Tuesday during Spring Quarter from 9:00-11:00 a.m., Ms. Becky Yarbrough and/or Ms. Sandra Faria will be offering to the faculty and staff of TSU-Dothan blood pressure screening, weight screening and nutritional counseling in room 301 or 320.

****CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSES****

Real Estate Pre-License Course Real Estate Sales and Marketing Studio Art Studio Art March 31-May 12	Tuesdays Thursdays Wednesdays Wednesdays	5:30-9:45 6:00-9:00 2:00-5:00 6:00-9:00
Improving Reading Speed and Comprehension	Mondays	6:00-7:30
March 31 Basic Personal Finance	Monday	6:00-8:00
April 1-29 Photography	Tuesdays	7:00-9:00
April 2 Income Tax Preparation	Thursday	6:00-8:00

****CALENDAR OF EVENTS****

Submit information for the calendar no later than the 25th of each month to the University Affair's office.

tl	he Ur	niversity	y Affair's office.	
M. M.	arch arch arch	3 4	Pre-Registration for Spring Quarter 9:00-6:00 Admissions and Retention Committee - Conference Room 2:00 President's Advisory Committee for Five Year and Long Range Planning and Development - Room 54 2:30 Graduate Council - Conference Room 2:00 Final Exams	0
	arch		Grades Due in the Registrar's Office by 12:00 Noon	
	arch		St. Patrick's Day - Wear Something Green	
M	arch	21	The Building will be Closed	
		24-25	Registration for Spring Quarter 9:00-6:00	0
	arch		Classes Begin	
	arch		Good Friday	
M	arch	30	Easter	
		****BIRT	THDAYS****	
M	arch		Jolene Creamer	
	arch		Mary Eve Shoaf	
			Kathy Todd	-
M	arch	19	Robert Wilkinson	1
			1 1 4 1	1
1	- 1	NOY		1
11	2.	DYI		
M	a	1 .) cich	
1		no.		/
,	1	Yd		/
(1	1 00		
	11.	00		
-	-	111		